
The E-pistle  
Bringing you news of St. Paul’s, Morris Plains 

 Friday, September 1, 2017 
To submit announcements and news for the October edition, simply send 

your copy no later than October 3 to Rosemary Halstead in the Parish 

Office at stpaulsmp@optonline.net.  For periodic updates between these 

monthly newsletters, visit our parish website www.stpaulsmp.org or check 

out and “like” our new Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/St-

Pauls-Church-in-Morris-Plains-295565470823334/  

 

To all who’ve been away enjoying summer, welcome back! 

I’m looking forward to seeing everyone here at St. Paul’s as 

our regular weekly routines return. This fall, we start of the 

month at full speed with a particular focus on Christian 

Formation. Opportunities for children, youth and adults fill 

the calendar. There truly is something for everyone to help 

us all “grow into the full stature of Christ.”  Our regular 

schedule of Sunday worship at 8 am and 10 am returns on 

September 10. So check out these possibilities for grow in 

faith and service.        Paul+ 

 

Help grow your faith and 
learn how to share it  

Parents, returning Church School 
teachers and others interested in 
passing on the Christian faith to our 
youngest are invited to attend a prep 
session and bible study for the new 
academic year. We’ll gather in the 
Lounge on Saturday, September 9, at 
9:30 am. Maybe you’d like to explore 
what being a Church School teacher 

might mean for you. Perhaps, as a parent, you’d like some 
guidance and encouragement to help you instruct and teach 
your own children at home. All of us as a community are 
tasked with sharing what we believe, and this time spent 
together will give you confidence in that work. For more 
details, check in with either Susan Fuller at 
pskjfuller@gmail.com or Fr. Paul at 
rectorstpaulsmp@optonline.net. 

 

 

 
 
Final listening meetings for the 
Bishop’s Search 
Last chance for all in the Diocese of 

Newark to weigh in with their 

thoughts on diocesan life and what 

we need from our next bishop. 

Consider attending one or both of 

these sessions to let your voice be 

heard:  Saturday, September 9 from 

1-3 pm at Christ Church, 

Bloomfield/Glen Ridge OR 

Wednesday, September 13 from 

6:30-8:30 pm at St. George’s, 

Maplewood.  

New from our Outreach & 

Communications 

Commission 

September’s Outreach Collection -- 

Green Vision, Inc. On Sunday, 

September 10 at the 10 am service, 

we’re hosting Tim Butler from Green 

Vision. He’ll speak about the work of 

his organization which is the recipient 

of this month’s special outreach 

offering. Tim is president of Green 

Vision, Inc., a local organization (8 

Emery Ave, Randolph, NJ 

07869) dedicated to providing students 

and adults with developmental 

disabilities the opportunity to work and 

to earn. They focus on electronics 

recycling and provide both a laboratory 

for the clientele and funds to help 

support the programs.  

  

Improvements to our parish website 
St. Paul’s is a busy place! Please have a 

look at our new and improved St. 

Paul’s calendar on our website 

http://www.stpaulsmp.org/  Wonder 

when and where a group is meeting, or 

when that upcoming fellowship event is 

being held? Click on calendar in the top 

menu bar, and view current activities, 

group meetings and social events 

happening at St Paul’s. Staying in touch 

is made easy with just a few clicks. 
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OPPORTUNITIES FOR INFANTS, TODDLERS & CHILDREN 

Did you know our parish roster contains 34 children who are elementary and middle schoolers? 

What a delight it would be to see all of them actively participating in this year’s Church School 

classes for children in grades pre-K through 8th grade. We start off on Saturday, September 10 at 

the 10 o’clock service. This year we’ve simplified the registration process. If you’ve previously 

registered your child and s/he is a returning student all we’re asking is that you update the parish 

office on your child’s current grade level, what school s/he attends this year and any updates we 

need to your e-mail, mailing address and/or phone numbers. New students registering for the first 

time should complete a registration form (available through the Parish Office or on the 

information table outside the Lounge). 

And for infants and toddlers, child care during the 10 o’clock service returns on September 10 as 

well. Sarah Carty our child care provider will return to join us most Sundays. 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR YOUTH 

For all high school students, we’re expanding our first Sunday of the month experiment from last 

year and making it a regular offering starting October 1. Christopher Kuriakose, Steve Houde 

and Warren and Christine Pettus have agreed to serve as a team sharing responsibility for these 

monthly gatherings in the Lounge during the 10 am worship service. Each session will feature a 

discussion on a topic of interest to teens. And if there is a desire by the group for more activity 

beyond Sunday morning, we might from time to time forge additional plans for fun and service.  

Last year’s 8th graders will return for year two of Confirmation classes starting on September 24 

and will continue to meet on a roughly monthly basis until our diocesan group Confirmation in 

April 2018. This is the continuation of our two-year prep model with Confirmation being pushed 

forward to 9th grade for all youth. And come January 2018, all 8th graders interested  

A full schedule of Church School, Child Care, Youth Group gatherings, and Confirmation 

classes is available on the information table outside the Lounge. Grab one now and post it 

on your fridge or use it to mark your home calendars so your family doesn’t miss out on 

any of these opportunities. 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULTS 

Tuesday Nights – The Pilgrim Series. This formation series continues on Tuesday evening from 

7-8:30 pm in the Lounge starting September 12. We’ll be exploring The Creeds (Book 5 in the 

series) with 6 weeks of scripture reflection, discussion and prayer. All are welcome – simply be 

sure to purchase your own personal copy of the booklet from Church Publishing via their website 

www.churchpublishing.org prior to the first session. 

Wednesday Bible Study starts off at 10 am in the Lounge on September 13. Have a topic you’d 

like to explore or a particular book of the bible you’d like to study? Send along your suggestions 

for our first topic of the season to Fr. Paul at his e-mail rectorstpaulsmp@optonline.net to get the 

ball rolling. 

And at Cross Roads Camp & Retreat Center in Port Murray: 

“Tell out my soul” - Our Voices in the World 
Henry Wadsworth Longfellow called the human voice the “organ of the soul.” Let us look, together, at how we 

express ourselves in a world of constant communication, sound bites, and ear buds. 

A women’s retreat at Cross Roads Camp and Retreat Center 

To find out more or to register go to www.CrossRoadsRetreat.com  

When: September 29-October 1 or October 13-15    (same retreat/two different dates as options)  

Christ Center Cost: $195 

Other Facilities Cost: $155 

http://www.churchpublishing.org/
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International Pot Luck Supper 
Saturday, September 16, at 6 pm 
 

Please join us for a special welcome back event at St. Paul’s. 

Bring a dish to share that represents your family’s heritage. I'm 

hoping that we will be sharing a great assortment of food 

considering our parish’s ethnic diversity. Of course, any and all 

foods are gladly welcomed. There’s a sign-up sheet on the 

Hillview bulletin board, and we’d appreciate an RSVP from you so we be prepared. Looking 

forward to seeing everyone. Annie Greenlees, Fellowship Committee 

 

Helping the victims of Hurricane Harvey Many living in coastal Texas and Louisiana face a 
crisis as Harvey takes its toll and they’ll have months of recovery work to do. One way to 
support them is a contribution to Episcopal Relief & Development (ERD). Contributions may 
be made by mail with checks payable to Episcopal Relief & Development and mailed to P.O. 
Box 7058, Merrifield, VA 22116-7058 or giving may be done through their website at 
www.episcopalrelief.org  

 
The Book Club will begin its new season on Tuesday, September 19, at 7:30 pm in the Lounge. 
The book selection for this month is Without Remorse by Tom Clancy. This year will be the 15th 
anniversary of the club. 

 

Our Summer Feasibility Study Project 
The results are in, and the first order of business is to thank everyone who sat for 
an interview or competed the survey. We had an amazing 70% response rate from 
the parish! Our ECF consultant told us that this was the best response rate for a 
feasibility study in all of his congregational work. We were worried that the survey, 
conducted during the summer months when so many parishioners unplug from 
church, might have a poor response but you all proved the pundits wrong. 
Congratulations on a wonderful show of support. 
 
The Vestry and Feasibility Study Committee met on August 21 to review the final 
report. We’ve learned a lot about parishioners’ priorities when it comes to the 
proposed capital projects. Among the respondents there was virtually unanimous 
support for St. Paul’s to conduct a capital campaign, and among this group 80% 
said they would contribute financially to a capital campaign. Your responses also 
gave the Vestry a reality check on our parish’s capacity to give. The initial trial goal 
of $580,450 is clearly not something that we can expect to raise, but it is clear 
from the report’s data that a more modest goal will need to be put forward.  
 
The Vestry will now need to sort out a more modest capital campaign, which 

means sifting through the project priorities most supported by parishioners, considering the knowledge we 
have from our architects as to the relative priority of each project in terms of our building’s structural 
integrity, reconsidering the scope of work that might be done to tackle the challenges outlined in each 
proposed project, seeking ways to accomplish the most important work at reduced costs and planning out a 
calendar to officially launch the capital campaign. We’ll be working throughout September and October to 
accomplish these task, and our tentative goal is to launch a capital campaign in early 2018.  Don’t be surprised 
in the coming months if someone ask you to serve on a committee to assist with the capital campaign. It will 
take a major commitment from everyone at St. Paul’s to assist and support this effort if it is to be a success. 
We’ll keep everyone posted as plans move forward. 
 

http://www.episcopalrelief.org/


  

 

 

 

 

Help feed a neighbor 

 
Staples, canned goods and dry goods are also needed in addition to our parish’s contribution of fresh produce 
this summer. Donations often suffer in the summer as families go away for vacations and church attendance 
generally diminishes. Consider using the list below the next time you’re out shopping and add a few of the 
critically needed items to your cart. Donations can always be dropped off at the church on weekends and 
when the church office is opened 10:30 am – 3:30 pm Wednesday thru Friday. 

Please note: Items underlined in red are most needed 

FRUITS & VEGETABLES Look for fruit canned in its own 

juice or with “no sugar added”. Look for vegetables with “low 

sodium” or “no salt added” 

 Canned Fruit 
 100% Fruit Juice – 32 oz. preferred 
 Canned Vegetables (Corn) 
 Spaghetti / Pasta Sauce, Tomato Products (sauce, 

crushed, whole, diced, paste, puree, etc.) 
 FRESH PRODUCE from your garden (uncooked) 

 

GRAINS   Donate whole grains as often as you can 

 Cereal – low sugar, high fiber 
 Oatmeal 
 Pasta / Whole Wheat Pasta 
 White Rice / Brown Rice – 1 or 2 lb. sizes preferred 

 

DAIRY Donate shelf-stable low-fat (1%) or non-fat dairy 

products 

 Parmalat (shelf stable 32 oz size) 
 Dry Milk (1-qt. package) 
 Evaporated milk 
 Calcium-fortified Milk alternatives such as soy, rice 

or almond milks 
 

PROTEIN Look for “no salt added”, “low-sodium” and 

canned in water 

 Canned Beans – pork and beans, pinto, red or white 
kidney; NOT green beans 

 Dried Beans 
 Tuna Fish, Salmon and other canned fish 
 Peanut Butter – 18 oz preferred 
 Canned Meats and Meals – ravioli, spaghetti & 

meatballs, hash, stew, canned chicken 
 

 

SIDE DISHES 

 Rice-A-Roni, Pasta-Roni, etc. 
 Hamburger Helper, Tuna Helper, etc. 
 Instant/Dried Potatoes 
 Stuffing 

 

SOUPS 

 condensed varieties 
 hearty varieties 
 low-sodium – condensed and hearty varieties 

 

BABY ITEMS 

 Enfamil Infant Formula 
 Baby Food (Fruits, Vegetables, Meats & Meals) – 

Stage 1 (Vegetables, Fruits), Stage 2 (Meats & 
Meals), Stage 3 

 Baby Cereal – Oatmeal 
 Diapers – Size N, Size 1, Size 2, Size 3, Size 4, Size 

5, Size 6 
 Pull ups – Size 2T-3T, Size 3T-4T & Size 4T-5T 
 Baby Wipes 

 

SPECIALTY ITEMS 

 Gluten Free products 
 Boost or Ensure, regular 
 Boost Glucose Control or Glucerna 
 Adult Depends 
 Tea (100 count boxes) 
 Resealable (i.e. Ziploc) sandwich bags and quart 

sized plastic bags 
 Empty Copy Paper Boxes (8.5″ x 11″) – we use 

these to sort and store the food donations in our 
warehouse 

 

 

 

Blessing of the Animals 
Sunday, October 8 at 3 pm 
/Î ÔÈÅ ,Á×Î ÁÔ 3ÔȢ 0ÁÕÌȭÓ 

7ÅȭÌÌ ÇÁÔÈÅÒ ×ÉÔÈ ÏÕÒ ÎÅÉÇÈÂÏÒÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ 0ÒÅÓÂÙÔÅÒÉÁÎ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ÏÆ -ÏÒÒÉÓ 0ÌÁÉÎÓ ÔÏ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ 'ÏÄȭÓ 
wondrous creation and celebrate all our pets with prayers and a blessing for each. Light 
refreshment will be served. Invite your neighbors and friends. 
 



 

September Celebrations in the Parish 

Birthdays 

9/1    Doris Stober (ʆɷɾÜʂ 99 

years old today!) 

9/2    Mary Beth Wenrich, Artie 

Conover 

9/3    Rosemary Halstead 

9/7    Judy Newick 

9/9    Rick Murphy 

9/18  Lynn Schuenzel 

9/20   Jake Muller 

9/23   Carol McCrea 

9/24   George Ross 

9/25   Anthony Hill 

9/29   Daniel Adamczyk 

9/30   Kent Forden, Kayla Hart 

10/2   John Davis 

10/4   Hannah Boyer, Bryce Pfeffer, Annie Greenlees  

 

Wedding anniversaries 

9/4  Susan & Paul Fuller 

9/10  Sujai & Jesse Michael 

9/15  Annie & Jamie Greenlees, Sue & Mark Robinson 

9/20  Karen & George Ross 

9/21  Jill & Mark Friedman 

9/27  Kristen & Terry Gogerty 

9/28  Joi & John Squillace 

10/4  Barbara & John Davis 

 

 

 

 

 

Here endeth the E-pistle  

 

 

 

Save the Date 

Our once every-three-year Episcopal Visitation will be on Sunday, October 29. 

On that day we’ll hold just one worship service at 10 am and welcome Bishop 

Beckwith to St. Paul’s for his final visit with us before his retirement in fall 

2018. More details to follow in next month’s E-pistle. 


